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Welcome to all our pupils, old and new.  We hope you had a lovely Summer break and feel 
ready for a new year of learning and lots of fun.  We are really impressed with how well our 
Reception pupils have coped with starting school with us this week. 
 
If your child started music lessons with us last term then please ensure they bring their  
instrument with them to school every Tuesday, should they wish to discontinue lessons at  
anytime please inform the school via email. 
 
Please check the final page of our newsletter to familiarise yourselves with our term 
dates. 
 
As always, we would like to ensure that your experience at Walpole Cross Keys Primary is a 
positive one.   If you have any concerns,  in the first instance,  please telephone,  email 
the school office or speak with the class teacher.  
 
Best Wishes 
Ms J.Borley, 
Executive Head Teacher 

Please check following  

pages for future diary dates. 

 
Tuesday  
-Music lessons *remember instruments* 
-Class 3 meet the teacher @ 3:15pm 
Wednesday  
-Lunchtime games club  
-Class 2 meet the teacher @ 3:15pm 
-Yrs 3-6 golf club 3:15-4pm *bookings 
only* 
Thursday  
-Yrs 2-6 PE day *wear PE kits* 
-Yr5 music ensemble 
-All yrs football club 3:15pm-4:15pm 
*bookings only* 
Friday  
-Yrs R&1 PE day *wear PE kits* 
-Class 1 meet the teacher @ 3:15pm 

Attendance 
Our attendance policy is available to view on 
our website (About Us > Policies).  Our  
morning routine is as follows: 

 Gates open 8:35am 

 Classrooms open 8:40am 

 Registration & gates close 8:45am  
  (gate re-opens shortly before 3:15pm) 

 Register closes at 9:00am 
Pupils arriving after 8:45am must be signed 
in by their parent/carer via the school  
office.  Pupils arriving after 8:45am will  
receive a late mark ‘L’ and those after 
9:05am will be marked as unauthorised late 
which will affect attendance figures.  Any 
absences must be reported to the office 
by 9:00am.  If your child will be away from 
school for other reasons please let the office 
know in advance, depending upon the nature 
of the absence we may ask for evidence.  
Leave of absence forms must be completed 
at least 4 weeks before the holiday date.  

Thank you 



REMINDERS 
 Message from the Kitchen:  If your child requires any type of school 

lunch these must be ordered online (ParentPay) by Sunday midnight or by 
9am on Monday with the office.  We are unable to make changes to  

 orders after numbers are submitted to the kitchen.  If you need a  
 ParentPay login please let the office know. 

 Nut free:  Please remember we are a nut free school.   All parents/
carers must check the contents of all food bought into school to ensure they do 
not any contain nuts (inc chocolate spreads, celebration boxes etc). 

 PE Kits:  Children must come to school wearing full PE kits on their  
 designated PE day.   

 Outdoor Shoes:  You may leave a pair of trainers/wellies on our rack for 
your child to use when the field is wet.  Please ensure all trainers/wellies stored 
in school are clearly labelled and fit your child. 

 Uniform:  Uniform items can be ordered from Stratfords 01553 772043.   
Water bottles and swimming caps are available from the school office (£1 per 
item paid via ParentPay).  Please email the office to place your order 
(office@walpolecrosskeysprimary.co.uk). 

Awards 

Each week our teachers will choose a pupil from 
their class who they feel has been their ’Star of 
the Week’.  They will also choose pupils who they 
believe have shown outstanding kindness during the 
week to receive our Kindness Award.  In addition 
to this we issue Handwriting Awards, hold a ‘thank 
you’ card draw to win a book each week and one 
class will be given the Golden Broom Award for 
having the tidiest class of the week.  Certificates 
are presented during our recognition assembly  
every Friday.   

 

THIS WEEK’S AWARD WINNERS ARE: 

 

STARS: Mabel (Yr1), Glenn (Yr2) & Ebony (Yr6)  

KINDNESS:  Gabby (YrR), Nelly (Yr3) & Eli (Yr5) 

HANDWRITING:  Brody (Yr1), Ivy.O (Yr3) & Leon 
(Yr4) 

THANK YOU WINNERS: Isaac.O (YrR),  

Edward (Yr2)& Ebony (Yr6)  

 



Diary Dates 

*Please be aware that dates are for guidance only and are subject to change* 

Thursday 14th  

September 

Yr5 music ensemble *information to follow* 

Wednesday 27th  

September 

Harvest assembly *information to follow* 

Thursday 28th  

September 

EYFS village walk 

Thursday 5th  

October 

Yrs1&2 active kids festival *information to follow* 

Friday 6th  

October 

Yrs3&5 quicksticks hockey *information to follow* 

Monday 23rd to Friday 

27th October 

SCHOOL CLOSED FOR HALF-TERM 

PE for Autumn Term 1 (from 4th September) 

 Class 2 & 3 - (Yrs 2-6) - Thursdays 

 Class 1 (Yrs R & 1) - Fridays 

Please send your child to school wearing their PE kit (together with suitable 
outerwear) on their designated day.   

 



If your child would like any school lunches please order for the 
week using ParentPay, the deadline for orders is midnight on  

Sunday.  If you miss the deadline please email the office by 9am 
on Monday with your child’s choices for the week. 

Thank you 

Next week’s menu: 








